 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
Hon. Colin Barnett

Premier of Western Australia

Dept. of Premier and Cabinet

197 St George's Terrace

PERTH WA 6000

Dear Premier Barnett,

I recently learned that the contract of service agreement at Mt Hart on Department of Environment and Conservation land in the King Leopold Ranges in the Kimberley is about to expire.  I have also heard that one or more large corporations are interested in the lease. If a new lease were to be granted to one of these corporations in preference to the existing operator, Taffy Abbotts, purely on the basis of how much money the government could get, it would be both a travesty of justice and a severe blow to the whole tourist industry in the Kimberley. 

When Mr Abbotts took over the running of Mt Hart in 1990, it was a derelict ruin. Over the past 20 years, he has turned it into a Kimberley Tourist icon, offering his guests the kind of personalised experience which no large corporation can ever offer. It is people like Mr Abbotts, as much as the natural scenery, which makes the Kimberley such a great place to visit. 

I would like your assurance that Mr Abbotts’ experience and work will be given at least as great a weight as simple cash in deciding whether or not he should continue managing the place which has been his life’s work for the past 20 years. If, for whatever reason, Mr Abbotts is not permitted to remain at Mt Hart, then I would like your assurance that he will receive reasonable compensation, with fair terms. 
Rather than the pittance that he was offered at first, with unreasonable terms including a 28 day limit to accept the offer and payment only after he had vacated the premises for 7 days. 

The minerals boom which is currently making Western Australia so prosperous cannot go on forever. Tourism can. Removing Mr Abbotts from Mt Hart without adequate compensation will set tourism in the Kimberley back 20 years.

I look forward to your reply.

Yours sincerely,

